950 N. TONOPAH DRIVE, LAS VEGAS, NEVADA 89106 (702) 799-4740 FAX: 799-4884 Principal: Stacey Scott-Cherry • Asst. Principal: Debra Huckins

May 14, 2020

Dear Mabel Hoggard Magnet ES Families,

Thank you all for your support and unity during this school closure. This certainly was not the ending to our school year that I anticipated just a few months ago. We all were required to make quick adjustments to our school expectations and think differently about how we would continue to support students during this time. I want to share my sincere appreciation for our Mabel Hoggard Staff members for their response throughout this closure. Our staff members were very quick to respond to this challenge by continuously reaching out to families and providing an abundance of academic support to students. The task of keeping up with the volume of information from the district was incredibly challenging, and I am immensely proud of the way the Hoggard teachers and staff members went above and beyond in many cases to rise to this challenge.

I am also immensely proud of the response from most of our students and families. As a parent myself of a first grader, I walked through some of your confusion, frustrations, successes, and failures. I have some understanding of what many of you were going through. Thank you students and families for your perseverance. I commend your drive and focus as you remained engaged in your studies. Thank you.

In addition to maintaining a focus on our virtual instruction, we are also actively involved in packing our materials in anticipation of our move to our temporary location of Fyfe ES.

As our school year is rapidly coming to a close, I need to share some information about some procedures and important upcoming events and times. Please see the important information on the following page for your reference.

- 1. We will celebrate our Kindergarten and Fifth grade students with a drive through celebration on May 21st. This event will only be available to the students in these two grade levels. Please be aware of the following:
  - Students and families MUST remain in their vehicles at all times during the drive through event that will take place on the staff parking lot. Students will be able to wave to the staff members along the route. We will make this festive and exciting.
  - Students and families should not exit their vehicles to engage with any staff member during this event.

• Please see the schedule for this event: 9:00 – 9:45 – Ms. Czech

9:45 – 10:30 – Ms. Kriz

10:30 - 11:15 - Mrs. Lake

11:30 - 12:00 - Mrs. Ball

12:00 – 12:30 – Mrs. Granil

12:30 – 1:00 – Mrs. Hubbard



- 2. Student materials will not be collected or distributed for ANY grade level at this time. All student materials will be packed and sent over to our temporary campus of Fyfe ES. Once we have moved over to Fyfe, we will provide more information about how we will be able to safely distribute student materials.
- 3. No yearbooks will be distributed at this time. The yearbooks will be distributed at Fyfe once we have moved into this campus.
- 4. We will not collect any Chromebooks from students at this time. These Chromebooks can be used during the summer to help students continue with their virtual studies. We will collect these Chromebooks in the fall once we have moved into Fyfe ES.
- 5. You will be able to pay for a yearbook you reserved once we are at Fyfe ES and the schools open back up to the public.
- 6. Our moving company will begin moving our materials on May 28<sup>th</sup>. The demolition of our campus will begin around June 5<sup>th</sup>.
- 7. Student report cards will be mailed to families from the district after the close of the school year.
- 8. Refunds for Lego Club will be mailed to families once when we relocate to Fyfe ES.

We will continue to provide you with information about the upcoming school year when that information becomes available. Thank you all again for everything. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

Stacey Scott-Cherry, Principal Scottss@nv.ccsd.net

